
From: Golfer1 <roger@4u.net>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 8/29/2011 1:41:43 PM
Subject: RE: Follow Up Emails with available dates

Katherine,
The dates I gave you are all that are available. Other than a weekend the two Tuesday evenings are all that are 

available during the week. As I said we have over 180 clubs asking for space. I was surprised that this much is 
available. We could do a little stand up dinner get together before the meeting on one of the Tuesdays. 
Roger

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Monday, August 29, 2011 1:18 PM
To: Golfer1
Subject: RE: Follow Up Emails with available dates

Are there any dates that work for a possible luncheon? 
Weekends are very limited.

From: Golfer1 [mailto:roger@4u.net]
Sent: Saturday, August 27, 2011 12:45 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: RE: Follow Up Emails with available dates

Katherine,
I just received the below dates and information from our scheduler , please look it over and lets pick a date as soon 

as possible. As anyone can request a date unless it has already been firmed up. The 11 Oct and 8 Nov. dates are our 
regular Republican Club nights and these meetings start at 7:30 PM and we can have the space till closing at 10:00 
PM. Please let me know if you received this e-mail.
Thanks,
Roger

The following is the availability for all three Ballrooms in October and November:

October:

Sunday, 10/2 all day
Saturday, 10/8 evening
Sunday, 10/9 all day
Tuesday, 10/11 evening - You already have 2 Ballrooms. We can get you the third.

November:

Tuesday, 11/8 evening - You already have 2 Ballrooms. We can get you the third. 
Sunday, 11/27 all day

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Wednesday, August 24, 2011 12:17 PM
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To: roger@4u.net
Subject: Follow Up Emails

Roger,
Can you email me the open dates and times for both the pavilion space and the ballroom(s)? Let's try to shoot for a 
date in October or November.

Would a town hall meeting (style) be allowed at either venue?
Is there a way to do a town hall meeting in October or November on the same night as the GOP club and invite all? 
Are there regularly scheduled luncheons? If so is that a possible option?

I look forward to your feedback.
Below is my contact information. Please confirm you have received this email.
Have a great day!
Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Legislative Liaison | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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